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Georgia Board for Physician Workforce 

 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
Wednesday, December 9, 2015 – Via Teleconference                      GBPW Administrative Office  
1:00 p.m. 2 Peachtree St., NW, 36th Floor 
 Atlanta, GA  30303 
 
 
Board Members Present: 
 
Mark Hanly, M.D.; Antonio Rios, M.D.; Jacinto del Mazo, M.D; George McCluskey, M.D.;  
William Kemp; Carol Burrell; David Kay, M.D.; Bill Herringdine; Thomas Hatchett, M.D.;  
Jimmy Childre; Terri McFadden-Garden, M.D.; Norma Jean Morgan, Frank Carter, MD 
  
 
Board Members Absent: 
 
William Waters, M.D. 
 
 
Staff Present: 
 
Cherri Tucker; Olive Jones-Golden; Pamela Smith 
 
 
Guests Present: 
 
Trey Seagraves, Mercer University School of Medicine; Margie Miller, Georgia Regents 
University; Coyea Kizzie, Atlanta Medical; Betsy Bates, Morehouse School of Medicine; 
Dekisha Hall, Morehouse School of Medicine; Mary Daniels, American College of Physicians – 
Georgia Chapter. 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Dr. Hanly called the Board Meeting to order at 1:02 p.m. 
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AGENDA ITEMS   DISCUSSION/ ACTIONS/ NEXT STEPS 
 
 
 
Mrs. Tucker informed the Board that no public comment was received regarding amending 
Chapters 195-11-.01(11), 195-11-.02 (4), and 195-11-.13 (1) of the GBPW Rules and 
Regulations to add the phrase “….in an area of this state which is rural and underserved by 
primary care physicians as determined by the Board…” when describing eligible practice 
locations.    
 
On Motion, (Rios/Carter), the Board voted to promulgate amendments to sections 195-11-.01, 
195-11-.02, and 195-11-.13 of the scholarship rules.   
 
The next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 28, 2016 at the GBPW administrative office 
in Atlanta. 
 
The Board meeting adjourned at 1:20 p.m. 
 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
        ________________________ 
        Antonio Rios, M.D. 
        Secretary-Treasurer 
 
 
 
        _________________________ 
        Cherri Tucker 
                                                                                                Executive Director  


